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Monitoring bridge safety has been a significant challenge for FHWA and the States for years. States are responsible for ensuring that bridges within their jurisdictions are safe, and FHWA is responsible for providing stewardship and oversight of the States’ efforts. As part of the National Bridge Inspection Program, FHWA sets the standards for proper safety inspections of public highway bridges through the National Bridge Inspection Standards (NBIS). The NBIS outlines requirements regarding the frequency with which states should conduct inspections, the qualifications of inspection personnel, and the data to be collected. 

In 2010, the Congressional Appropriations Conference Committee directed FHWA to significantly improve its oversight of bridge safety.  In response, FHWA has intensified its effort in developing a risk-based, data-driven oversight process to more strategically improve bridge inspection program oversight and bridge safety.  FHWA is also conducting several studies for improving practices in critical inspection findings and in safety management of fracture critical Bridges.  A “Bridge Opportunity List” is being generated for paying more attention to bridges that are most vulnerable to closures or failures.  The list will also identify preventive measures that must be taken to avoid surprises or failures. An effort is also ongoing to conduct a multi-modal study for improving safety of air, land and sea transportation.

In spite of increased effort in inspection and preservation of the Nation’s over 600,000 highway bridges, surprises or failures do occur due to deteriorated conditions, overloads, natural disasters or accidents caused by human factors.  This paper will discuss several incidents that occurred in recent months, with the objective of improving bridge safety, reliability, efficiency and sustainability through lessons learned from these incidents.  
